

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

February 17, 2021

The Honorable Chuck Morse

President

New Hampshire State Senate

The Honorable Sherman Packard

Speaker

New Hampshire House of Representatives

Dear President Morse and Speaker Shurtleff,

As you know, on April 7, 2020, I created the bipartisan Legislative Advisory Board (LAB) within the Governor's Office for Emergency Relief and Recovery (GOFERR), comprised of both Republican and Democrat leadership, to ensure transparency and input to how the Coronavirus Relief Fund would be allocated. LAB's input was critical in helping our state navigate through this crisis, by identifying needs within the health care sector, small business community and other critical providers and industries across the State.

As we move into the new year, the GOFERR office will continue its charge in the oversight of COVID-19 relief and stimulus funds provided to New Hampshire by the Federal Government. Given changes in the Legislature, and the continue need for LAB's input, I am inviting the following members of Legislative Leadership to serve on this board:

Senate President, Chuck Morse
Speaker of the House, Sherman Packard
Senate Minority Leader, Donna Soucy
House Minority Leader, Renny Cushing
Senator Lou D' Allesandro
Senator John Reagan
House Finance Committee Chairman, Ken Weyler
House Finance Committee Ranking Member, Mary Jane Wallner

I truly appreciate the work LAB has done to ensure transparency and collaboration throughout this process, and am confident that work will continue allowing the state to be nimble and as responsive as possible to ensure that resources are moving to the areas of greatest need.

Sincerely,

Christopher T. Sununu

Governor